
 
 

April 27, 2022 
 

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 
 
I am requesting funding for the Town of Winthrop, Washington in fiscal year 2023. The entity to receive 
funding for this project is the Town of Winthrop, Washington, located at 206 Riverside Avenue 
Winthrop, Washington, 98862 State Route 20, between White Avenue and Main Street, Winthrop, WA. 
 
The funding would be used to replace the existing water main over the Methow River: the existing water 
main was installed in 1965 and is failing.  It is the only water main across the Methow River and serves 
more than 70% of the town's population and businesses as well as the sole supply for firefighting. 
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

Dan Newhouse 
Member of Congress 


